بسمه تعالی نهضت آزادی ایران تاسیس ۱۳٤۰

نامه تشكر هيأت نهضت به دكتر نجمالدين اربكان

Professor Dr. N. Erbakan Secretary General Rufah Party

> Elif Hotel Ankara, Turkey October 26, 1996

Dear Brother Erbakan

Assalamo Alaikum wa Rahmatullah wa Barakatuh

On behalf of ourselves and The Freedom Movement of Iran, we would like to convey to you and our brothers in Rifah Party the sincere regards for your Party's services to Turkey as well as Muslim Ummat. For showing our gratitutes in a very humble way, we hereby present to you and to your Party a small gift, which reflects the spirit of Islamic brotherhood.

During our recent visit to Turkey we had a chance to meet some of our brothers in Rifah's leadership and exchange political and idealogical views. We were said, however, that due to your heavy schedule, as Prime Minister, it was not possible to arrange a meeting with you. They said it could be done in some other time, inshaallah. We prey to Allah S.T. to give you strength to fulfill your historical obligations, in such a way to please Allah, and only Him.

We express our deep appreciation for the hospitality of our brothers in Turkey. May Allah S.T.bless them all and shower them with His Grace.

We also prey that Allah S.T. may help Muslims to change themselves for better, so that they may be able to change their present unacceptable conditions.

sincerely ours in Islam

Dr Ebrahim Yazdı Secretary General, Freedom Movement of Iran

Eng. Mr Abdulalı Bazargan

Barn gue

Eng. Mr Gholam Reza Masmouer

Members of Centeral Council, FMI